TOWN OF HAYMARKET, VIRGINIA 22069
CHARTERED 1799
COUNTY OF PRINCE WILLIAM

HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING — NOVEMBER 1, 1993

MAYOR COUNCIL MEMBERS
John Kapp Steve Bean =-Vice Mayor

Sam Crouch

Ron Hancock
Dottie Leonard
Fred Price
James Shepard

The November 1, 1993 meeting of the Haymarket Town Council began at
7:30 p.m., promptly following the Joint Public Hearing of the Town
Council and Planning Commission.

Mayor Kapp led the prayer and pledge of allegiance. The Roll Call
was taken finding all members present. Councilman Hancock moved to
dispense with the reading of the October 4, 1993 minutes.
Councilman Shepard seconded the motion. The motion carried.

PLANNIN OMMISSION

Councilman Price reported for the Planning Commission on the
following:

1) Approved Building Permit for Bob Seffinga.

2) Advised that Q-Stops Sign Permit Application was
pending due to a footing inspection.

3) Numerous requests by Town citizens for traffic signs
stating "Children at Play" and "No thru Street".

4) Planning Commission sees no reason to change the

Town’s current ordinances regarding signs with
regards to VDOTS letter submitted in October.

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Sarah Turner, Chairman of the Haymarket Historical Commission
reported that the Commission will be holding a Christmas sale to
benefit the Commission and the "Caboose". The Commission is trying
to raise money to have the Caboose wired for electricity.



Haymarket Town Council Minutes
November 1, 1993
Page two of three

CITIZENS TIME

Nancy Bailey asked that the Town adopt an ordinance with regards to
"Stop Work Orders" in order to prevent issues arising as in the
case of the Lyons property demolition. Mayor Kapp said that he
would have the Planning Commission look in to it.

CITIZENS APPRECIATION DAY

The Mayor declared that the 1st Monday in November would be
Citizens Appreciation Day to honor those citizens who have given of
their time and resources to help others in the Town.

On this first annual Citizens Appreciation Day, the following
citizens were honored:

Mrs. Louise Bear

Dr. Albert Weaver

Dr. Adelaida Guieb

BUSINE LICENSES
Mars Co.

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve the application for a
business license for Mars Co., Independent Dealer at 6707 Jefferson
Street, #1. Councilman Price seconded the motion. All were in
favor. The motion carried.

Councilman Price moved to approve the sign permit application for
Mars Co. Councilwoman Leonard seconded the motion. All were in
favor. The motion carried.

R.T. Trucking

Councilman Crouch moved to approve the application for a business
license for R.T. Trucking to be located at the Century Stairs
address. Councilwoman Leonard seconded the motion. All were in
favor. The motion carried.

A Better Way Auto

Councilman Shepard moved to approve the application for a business
license for A Better Way Auto to be located at 6706 Jefferson
Street #1. Councilman Price seconded the motion. All were in
favor. The motion carried.

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve the sign permit application
for A Better Way Auto. Vice Mayor Bean seconded the motion. All
were in favor. The motion carried.
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DELEGATE BOB MARSHALL (R) & DUFF JOHNSON

Delegate Bob Marshall (R) and Pete Ebert’s Campaign Chairman, Duff
Johnson (D) took turns speaking to the Council and Town Citizens
and answering questions.

EROSION & SEDIMENT CONTROL

Mayor Kapp appointed Councilman Price as Town Administrator for the
Town’s Erosion & Sediment Control Program.

FIRST VIRGINIA BANK CD

It was decided that the Town’s CD at First Virginia Bank would be
renewed.

NEWSLETTER

The following volunteered to work on the Town’s Newsletter and to
hold a first meeting on Monday, November 22 at 7:00:

Councilwoman Leonard
Councilman Price
Billy Tatum

Nancy Bailey

Mary Lou Scarbrough
Shelley Khoury

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS

Councilwoman Leonard nominated William Utz, Mark Branca and Edward
Bailey to the Board of Zoning Appeals. Vice Mayor Bean seconded
the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE

The Mayor briefly went over various correspondence that was
available for review for anyone interested.

At 10:40 p.m., with no further business to discuss, Councilman

Shepard moved to adjourn the Council Meeting. This was seconded by
Councilman Crouch, the motion carried.

APPROVED:




